CiTty OF HOLLISTER

I 375 FirTi « HOLLISTER, CA 95023-3876

June 20, 2024

By U.S. Mail and Email

Ray Espinosa

County Administrative Officer, County of San Benito

481 Fourth Street
Hollister, CA 95023

Re: Termination of San Benito County Fire Protection Services Contract (“Contract™)

Dear Mr. Espinosa:

This letter serves as notice that the City of Hollister (“City”) is executing its right to terminate
the above-named Contract with the County of San Benito (“County”) effective March 15, 2025.

The City has the right to terminate the Contract, with or without cause, two hundred and seventy
(270) days after advance written notice to the County. (Contract 6 and C-1 0.) On June 18, 2024
the City Council directed the City Manager to issue this notice of termination as a part of the
City Council’s consideration of the City’s 2024-2025 budget.

It is the City’s intent to continue providing satisfactory fire protection services to the County
until the Contract termination effective date. The City appreciates your partnership and is willing
to work with you to enter into a mutually beneficial agreement in lieu of termination.

Please feel free to reach out to me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

David Mirrione
City Manager

cc: City Attorney
Henie Ring, Acting County Administrative Officer
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